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LITIGATION ALERT 
 
U.S. Court of Appeals Upholds Ruling Invalidating Puerto Rico Recovery Act 
 
The United States Court of Appeals for the First Circuit released on July 6 a panel decision 
upholding the District Court’s judgment in favor of the Puerto Rico Electric Power Authority 
bondholders who had challenged the validity of the Puerto Rico Public Corporation Debt 
Enforcement and Recovery Act of 2014 (“Recovery Act”), intended to provide bankruptcy-like relief 
to certain public instrumentalities and corporations.   
 
The primary legal issue on appeal was whether section 903(1) of the Bankruptcy Code preempts 
the Recovery Act. The First Circuit held that the Recovery Act is expressly preempted by Section 
903(1) of the U.S. Bankruptcy Code, which provides that Puerto Rico, unlike states, may not 
authorize its municipalities, including public corporations, to seek federal bankruptcy relief under 
Chapter 9 of the U.S. Bankruptcy Code. 11 U.S.C. sections 101(40), 101(52), 109(c). The Court, in 
disagreeing with the Commonwealth’s position that Puerto Rico was left without relief in the midst of 
the current fiscal crisis, suggested it turn to Congress for recourse.   
 
For further information on these matters, you may contact any of the attorneys listed below, all 
members of our Litigation Practice Group: 
 

Arturo J. García-Solá 787-250-5632 ajg@mcvpr.com 
Juan A. Marques 787-250-2619 jam@mcvpr.com 
Raúl M. Arias 787-250-2604 rma@mcvpr.com 
Antonio A. Arias 787-250-5604 aaa@mcvpr.com 
Henry O. Freese 787-250-5810 hf@mcvpr.com 
Richard Graffam 787-250-5638 rg@mcvpr.com 
Francisco G. Bruno 787-250-5608 fgb@mcvpr.com 
Manuel Moreda Toledo 787-250-5640 mmt@mcvpr.com 
Dora M. Peñagarícano 787-250-5657 dmp@mcvpr.com 
Roberto C. Quiñones 787-250-2631 rcq@mcvpr.com 
Eduardo Zayas Marxuach 787-250-5813 ezm@mcvpr.com 
   
   
   
   

 
 

http://media.ca1.uscourts.gov/pdf.opinions/15-1218P-01A.pdf


 

 
The content of this McV Alert has been prepared for information purposes only. It is not intended as, and does not constitute, either legal advice or solicitation of any prospective client. An attorney-client relationship with 
McConnell Valdés LLC cannot be formed by reading or responding to this McV Alert. Such a relationship may, be formed only by express agreement with McConnell Valdés LLC. 
 


